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ROANOKE COUNCIL 562:  SERVING OUR PRIESTS, PARISHES AND COMMUNITY SINCE 1901 

Grand Knight’s Report 
First, I want to thank each of you who 
have put your trust and confidence in 
me again this year to lead Council 562 
into the next fraternal year.  I hope I 
have lived up to your expectations from 
last year.  I want to congratulate all of 
the new officers and committee chairs.  
I look forward to working with you fine 
gentlemen in the coming year.  I am 
glad to know that I will have your 
support and commitment as we sketch 
out the future direction for the council.  
This will include better organization 

and support for the pool, planning of clubroom renovations, more 
service projects and better communications with members.   I will be 
asking for your input and ideas.  This is your council, and together we 
can move it in a positive direction.   
 
We will be voting on the Council spending plan, which will be published 
in next month’s newsletter, in August.   
 
Again, thank you, and I look forward to continue working with a great 
organization of dedicated gentlemen. 
 
Vivat Jesus! 
- - - Karl Kleinhenz, Grand Knight Karl D. Kleinhenz,  Grand Knight 

As summer begins, our minds certainly turn to alternative things that 
our families can do, namely, take trips or send children to camps. 
Others may prefer a so-called “stay-cation,” which is a vacation which 
consists in staying at home. I want to reiterate what I said in last year’s 
message – and probably will do this every year: As a pastor, and on 
behalf of our other pastors, please continue to support your parish with 
your monetary contributions. Our churches do not go on vacation, bills 
still need to be paid, wages still need to be paid.   
During the summer, I often say a prayer for our young people. They 
are on a long break, there may be a tendency for them to not be 
productive in some way or another. The operative word, of course, is 
‘productive.’ So, for instance, in this highly technological age, I 
personally do not consider playing video or computer games as 

actually doing something. But doing something that increases 
knowledge, or a skill, or achieves a health goal, is certainly being 
productive. 
 
Above all, let us not slacken in our prayer life during the summer 
months. Just as we continue to strengthen our family ties, so we 
should not forget our ties with God, our relationship with the Lord, 
which is maintained in prayer. 
 
Have a great summer everyone and may God keep you all safe!   
 
Vivat Jesus! 
- - - Father René Castillo, Chaplain 

Canfield Scholarship Recipients Named 
The Canfield Scholarship Committee met and after thoughtful deliberation has selected this year’s recipients.  The Committee wishes to thank all 
those who took the time to make application for this year’s funds.  All who applied are truly worthy of our consideration. 
However, it was our formidable task to select only ten of those applicants for our awards.   
 
The Committee has chosen:  Charles Blevins, Danielle Hodnett,  Tim Rowe, Daniel Rowe, Stephen Bernys, Jamie VanKerckhove, Amy 
Waddell, Mary Weatherman, Cecilia Flagg and Jennifer Talevi to receive $500.00 for the academic year 2012-2013. 
 
Congratulations to all those selected.  Best wishes to all who made application and continue to excel in all your academic and personal 
endeavors.  
 
Respectfully submitted—Canfield Scholarship Committee 
Bob Canfield, Val Bernys, Mike Gibson, Jim Sullivan and Karl Kleinhenz, GK 
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Council Officers 
Grand Knight Karl Kleinhenz 397-4028 
Dep. Grand Knight John Church 769-0048 
Chaplain  Fr. Rene Castillo 343-7744 
Chancellor  Eric Schmucker 309-1417 
Recorder  Stephen Ratliff 774-4796 
Financial Sec. Mike Lazzuri 774-8482 
Treasurer  Val Bernys  989-9282 
Lecturer  Alex Nelson  774-5079 
Advocate  Dave Chopski 344-0901 
Warden  Pat Reidy  725-8206 
Inside Guard George Cusson 977-2944 
Outside Guard  
Trustee, 3rd Year Bob Canfield 774-7554 
Trustee, 2nd Year Mike Whelan 265-9722 
Trustee, 1st Year Dick Sparks  563-1387 

Committee Chairmen 
Program Director Bob Canfield 774-7554 
Council Activities Eric Schmucker 309-147 
Community Activities Nick Centrone 947-5226 
  John Church 769-0048 
Family Activities Vacant 
Youth Activities Bill Partsch  772-7120 
Church Activities Pat Reidy  725-8206 
KOVAR  Don Feick  774-0187 
  John Krumpos 960-1825 
Newsletter  Glen David Waldis 982-0835 
Kitchen  Tom Engl  989-3708 
  John Church 588-7968 
  Mike Lazzuri 774-8482 
  Steve Wirtz  520-2885 
Basketball Tournament Paul Yengst  556-8883 
KCIC  Karl Kleinhenz 982-8140 
  Joe Devlin  206-2622 
Pool  Jim Donckers 345-3902 
  Joe Devlin  206-2622 
  Charlie Aesy 977-3364 
  George Cuadrado 989-1758 
Membership Steve Talevi 989-1302 
Charity  Matt Duffy  989-6067 
Home Improvements Paul Yengst  556-8883 
House  Val Bernys  989-9282 
Club Room  Jim Sullivan  774-7034 
Ceremonials Don Feick  774-0187 
Pro Life  Tim Heffron  904-2746 
Canfield Scholarship Jim Sullivan  774-7034 
  Grand Knight 397-4028 
  Bob Canfield 774-7554 
  Val Bernys  989-9282 
  Mike Gibson 989-4980 
Retention Committee Bill DeBerry  343-7849 
  Steve Talevi 989-1302 
Historian  Bill Howard  989-9399 
RC School Board Rep. Dan Zipfel  334-1326 
OLN Parish Rep. Don Feick  774-0187 
St. Elias Parish Rep. Jim Donckers 345-3902 
St. Andrews Parish Rep. Bobby Ellis  366-5102 
Insurance Rep. Ken Bagnasco         888-211-9478 

 
IN CASE OF ILLNESS, NEED OR DEATH,  

PLEASE NOTIFY ONE OF THE FOLLOWING: 
Grand Knight 982-8140 
Chaplain  343-7744 
Financial Sec. 774-8482 

562 COUNCIL HOME 
3136 Harris Street, Roanoke, VA  24015 
Mail:  PO Box 715, Roanoke, VA  24004 

Phone:  540-774-8296 
www.kofc562.org 

Business Meeting - 1st Monday of Month—7:30p.m. 
Social Meeting - 3rd Monday of Month—6:30p.m. 

   

James R. Specht 
Kevin L. Wagner 
Christopher M. Williams 
Donald J. Feick 
James K. Dill 
Robert Keeley 
Eugene D. O’Connor 
Melvin A. Richardson 
Michael T. Kupec 
Michael R. Whelan 

Pierre A. Ellis 
Thomas J. Young 
Daniel W. O’Dell 
Brian E. Brindle 
Jay L. Assent 
Fred C. Ellis 
David Ray Boyer 
William K. Wright 
Anthony Nassib Azar 
Michael J. Wheeler 

William T. Deberry 
Paul W. Yengst 
John C. Anderson 
David E. Bittel 
Kenneth R. Smith 
Gary A. Kehres 
John D. Church 
Thomas F. Engl 

Happy Birthday Brother Knights! 

Knight of the Month Family of the Month 

     Joe Devlin, for his willingness to         George & Sheila Cuadrado, for all the long 
handle all of the Pool Corporation accounts                 hours they put in at the pool 

Knights of Columbus at Salem Red Sox Game 

Brothers, once again our Council has the opportunity to get together and enjoy a 
day at the ball park while honoring the memory of our recently departed 
members…and it’s free!  We have 100 tickets for the Salem Red Sox game on July 
26 and will be giving them away, two per Knight, on a first come, first serve basis.  
You can get your two tickets just by calling John Krumpos at 989-1985.  

Catholic Historical Museum 
June sure has started out as the beginning of a busy summer season. Two of our church's 
had a very busy weekend,  Resurrection Church in Moneta, VA had their annual Joyous Jun-
que sale.  The people were lined up and there were items all over the place.  You needed to 
spend half the day just looking around to see all they had.  Catholic Historical Museum was 
lucky enough to find two pedicels'  to use in the museum. 
  
St. Elias was busy cooking up some very tasteful Lebanese food in their annual  Lebanese 
festival.   You could smell the food blocks away.  I believe they had a record number of peo-
ple there this year.  There were  so many different dishes and it all was tasting delicious. 
  
These are two events you add to your calendar for next year. 
   
On June 5th we had the altar from the old St. Elias Church returned to CHM after a two year 
refurbishing project taken on by John Vietello who was working on it for his Eagle Scout pro-
ject.  Please take the time and come see the beautiful work he has done on this altar. 
  
Please mark your calendars for July 20th at 7:00 pm.  A lecture will be given at the CHM on 
Falconry in The Middle Ages.  You must have a reservations as we are limited to 40 people.  
There will be a $2.00 program fee.  Please call the office (540-982-0152) and leave your 
name and number of people attending.  The lecture is presented by Ms. Lee Chichester.  Ms. 
Chichester conducts programs surrounding raptors and environmental conservation for 
groups ranging from 4-H to garden clubs. 
 
Nick Centrone  
Museum office phone #  540 982-0152  
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Historic Clergy Night 

On Monday May 21 the Council hosted Clergy Night. The evening began with Mass at St. Andrew's celebrated by Archbishop Timothy Broglio, Archbishop 
of the Military Services, and concelebrated by ten priests from western and southwestern Virginia. At no time in recent memory have so many clergy 
assembled for a single Mass at St. Andrew's. 
 
After Mass, 135 people attended dinner honoring our priests and religious. We were treated to a performance by Roanoke Catholic School's Performing 
Arts Dancers. Archbishop Broglio gave a keynote address on religious freedom and the history of military chaplaincy in the United States.  
 
Mayor and Brother David Bowers presented Archbishop Broglio a proclamation naming May 21 as "Archbishop Timothy Broglio Day" and also presented 
him a key to the city. 
 
Many people are responsible for the success of this program but a special thank you goes to Wanda Donckers and her team for set up and decoration of 
the Social Hall, Jim Sullivan and his Social Hour Committee, Altar Servers from Our Lady of Perpetual Help Amanda and Kaitlyn Johnson, the St. Elias 
Youth Group, and the staff of St. Andrew's for all their help. 
 
Bill DeBerry, Clergy Night Chairman 

       Fr. Rene Castillo, GK Karl Kleinhenz,               Archbishop Timothy Broglio, Msgr. Joe Lehman           GK Karl Kleinhenz, Bill Howard (MC) 
             Archbishop Timothy Broglio                              Fr. Steve McNally, Fr. Rene Castillo                          Fr. Rene Castillo, Msgr. Thomas Miller, 
                        Archbishop Timothy Broglio 

      Msgr. Joe Lehman, Fr. Steve McNally                    Entertainment by the Roanoke Catholic           GK Karl kleinhenz, Archbishop Timothy Broglio 
         Fr. Rene Castillo, Bob Canfield             School Dance Team   Msgr. Joe Lehman, Bob Canfield 

Thanks to all who took part in organizing, conducting and participating in the Silver Rose Services at Roanoke 
Catholic School and St. Gerard Church, May 14th & 15th.  Without the help of Brother Knights, this year’s Silver 
Rose Program would not have been possible in Roanoke.   
 
Again… THANK YOU! 
Patrick Reidy 
Church Activities Chairman The Silver Rose 

Silver Rose 
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Knights of Columbus 
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